

DREAM BELIEVE SUCCEED

ELY PRIMARY AND NURSERY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER

SEELY PRIMARY AND NURSERY SCHOOL

PERRY ROAD SHERWOOD NOTTINGHAM NG5 3AE

Tel: 0115 9153780 Fax: 0115 9153795

www.seely.nottingham.sch.uk

Friday 22nd December 2017

Issue 8, 17/18

Dear Parents,

Thank you all for your support during this last term. The Christmas productions, parties and Christingle have all been very successful. Merry Christmas to you all on behalf of all the staff and governors. However, our warm wishes are tinged with sadness and our thoughts are with Ava's family during this difficult time. The children and staff are being well-supported in school in remembering the fun and vibrant personality of this amazing little girl. Special assemblies have been held this week. Ava touched us all in so many ways and taught us all so much. Ava's family have requested that no flowers are sent but they will be setting up a charity giving page for donations, details of this page will be sent out in the new year when it has been activated. The family thank you for your kindness and warm wishes.

Mrs Pearce and Mrs Newton Co Head teachers

Parking:

Can we remind all parents/ carers to park responsibly when collecting / bringing your children to school and when attending school events. We have had a few incidents recently where local residents were completely blocked in or out of their driveways, one of which held the traffic up on Perry Rd for 10mins in rush hour.

Please be courteous to our local residents and consider parking a little further away from school and walking the rest of the way.

Y6 Swimming 2018:

Y6 swimming will begin the first week back on Wednesday 10th 2018.

Important information has been sent out by the class teacher. If you have any questions or have not received the information please contact the school.



After School Activity Clubs: Basket Ball

We will have two new clubs starting next term run by our Sports Coach, Mr Broughton.

Y3/4 Basket Ball will start on Monday 15th January 3:30-4:30pm



Y5/6 Basket Ball will start on Wednesday 17th January 3:30-4:30pm

Letters have been given to those children who expressed an interest and places will be confirmed after the holiday.

<u>Dinner money Year 3 to 6</u>: 08/01/18 to 15/02/18 is 29 days a total of £59.45, 26/02/18 to 28/03/18 is £47.15

School Milk, Spring 2018 term for Foundation 2, Years 1 & 2: You may now order and pay for milk online. The payment description box will inform you of the appropriate cost for children in Foundation 2.

<u>Plastic Bottles</u>: Please save plastic bottles (not milk bottles) and plastic carrier bags for our Light Night project in January.

<u>Cash into school</u>: Can we please remind parents that if you must bring cash into school for your child rather than using our online payment facility, please ensure that it is posted at the school office in a sealed, clearly labelled envelope. Please <u>do not give</u> money to the class teachers. Thank you



Parent Liaison Worker: Lorraine Boddy 07521 512372

<u>Will you join us and help keep all children safe online?</u> O2 and the NSPCC have joined forces on a mission to help all children and their families in the UK stay safe online. Together, they're offering useful tools, support and guidance to help parents and carers have conversations with their children about their online lives.

Online safety workshops for parents

As part of this, they're running free **online safety workshops for parents and carers** and will be hosting one at Seely Primary School at 9.15am on 8th February 2018. We would like to invite all parents and carers to join. The hour-long workshop will help parents and carers understand their child's online world and build confidence to have those



important conversations that can help keep children safe online. More details will be available nearer to the date.

<u>Nut Free Zone:</u> Could we please remind parents that Seely Primary and Nursery School is a Nut Free Zone and to be mindful of what they put in their children's lunch boxes.

We have pupils in school with severe allergies and to have these products in school would be dangerous for them. Thank you for your understanding.

WISHING YOU ALL A HAPPY AND PEACEFUL CHRISTMAS.



SCHOOL CALENDAR 2017

SPRING TERM STARTS

MON 8TH JAN 2018

TOWN MOUSE AND COUNTRY MOUSE

WED 10TH JAN

ENABLING ENTERPRISE DAY

FRI 19th JAN

PARENT INTERNET SAFETY WORKSHOP

THURS 8TH FEB

9.15-10.15

INSET DAY

FRI 16TH FEBRUARY

HALF TERM

MON 19TH FEBRUARY -

FRI 23RD FEBRUARY

INSET DAY

THURS 29TH MARCH

EASTER HOLIDAY

FRI 30TH MARCH— FRI 13TH APRIL

MAY DAY

MON 7TH MAY

HALF TERM

MON 29TH MAY— FRI 1ST JUNE

INSET DAY

MON 4TH JUNE

SUMMER HOLIDAY
STARTS

FRI 27TH JULY